
Moore,  Lowry  named  to  all-
league team

Louisburg senior Natalie Moore was named to the all-Frontier
League first team for the second year in a row. Moore was
joined  by  teammate  Kirstin  Lowry,  who  earned  second  team
honors.

 

According to the Frontier League coaches, the Louisburg girls
basketball team has two of the best players in a league that
featured to two state runner-up teams.

Louisburg senior Natalie Moore was one of the league’s top
scorers and she was recognized for it. For the second year in
a row, Moore was named to the all-league first team and was
joined by one of her senior teammates.

Kirstin Lowry was named to the all-Frontier League second team
as she was one of the top 3-point threats in the league. Lowry
was an honorable mention a season ago.

“Natalie and Kirstin were really great leaders for our team in
the offseason and during the season,” Louisburg coach Shawn
Lowry said. “They always set the tone with how hard they
worked and the positive, encouraging attitudes they brought
every day.

“I think most coaches would always like more representation,
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particularly with players that may not fill up a stat sheet
but are really good defensively or play unselfish. However,
our league had an exceptional senior class this year.”

 

Louisburg  senior
Kirstin  Lowry  was
recently  selected  to
the  all-Frontier
League  second  team.

Baldwin, the Class 4A-Division II state runner-up, led the
league with five selections. Paola, the Class 4A-Division I
state runner-up, finished with four.

Joining Moore on the first team was Ottawa’s Corie Fischer, De
Soto’s Megan Bonar, Paola’s Morgan Laudan and Baldwin’s Maddie
Ogle.

Teams had a hard time keeping Moore, the Lady Cats’ point
guard, out of the lane as she averaged 17.4 points a game and
also made a living at the free-throw line. Moore had 204 free-
throw attempts on the season and made 73 percent.

Moore also averaged 5.5 rebounds a game to go along with 4.6
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assists. She also had 27 steals on the year and shot 44
percent from the floor.

“It’s hard to express just how good Natalie was this year in
arguably one of the toughest leagues in a 4A class with so
many exceptional players,” coach Lowry said. “This season was
the culmination of so many years of hard work for Nat and we
were very fortunate to get to share in this journey.”

Kirstin Lowry was second on the Lady Cats in scoring. She
averaged nine points a game and shot over 40 percent from
behind the 3-point line.

The Louisburg senior was one of the team’s better defenders
and also had to the opportunity to have her dad as the head
coach the last two seasons.

“Kirstin had a very good year shooting the ball from behind
the 3-point line, but I’m most proud of her defensive effort
and the passion she played with,” coach Lowry said.

“You’d be hard pressed to find one player that would want to
have traded places with Kirstin all these years with me as her
coach. I am amazed how she handled everything and I am so
proud of the strong young lady she has grown into and the
great values she has.”

 

ALL-FRONTIER LEAGUE GIRLS BASKETBALL

FIRST TEAM

Corie Fischer, Ottawa, senior

Megan Bonar, De Soto, senior

Morgan Laudan, Paola, junior

Natalie Moore, Louisburg, senior



Maddie Ogle, Baldwin, senior

 

SECOND TEAM

Brette Moore, Ottawa, senior

Tiana Moala, Paola, senior

Lyndsee Johnson, Paola, senior

Kirstin Lowry, Louisburg, senior

Tori Marshall, De Soto, senior

 

HONORABLE MENTION

Corey Valentine, Baldwin, senior

Madeline Neufeld, Baldwin, junior

Makaila Garcia, Eudora, senior

Taylor Williams, Paola, junior

Alexia Stein, Baldwin, senior

Kyna Smith, Baldwin, junior


